
Reference 12/089/2019 

Date December 19, 2019 

Review Visit of Jumeirah English Speaking School 

Dear Mr Asa,      

As part of Dubai School Inspection Bureau’s (DSIB) review of the Outstanding and Very Good schools in 

Dubai for the academic year 2019/2010, we conducted a one-day Review Visit to ensure that Jumeirah 

English Speaking School continues to provide a high quality education.   
 

During the visit, the Review Team conducted a range of activities, such as learning walks, analysis of 

students’ work, analysis of data and held discussions with leaders in order to determine the extent to 

which the school is responding to the recommendations and areas of development specified in the 

2018/2019 inspection report.  
 

DSIB confirms that the school’s overall performance has remained as Outstanding, and consequently the 

school will not receive a full inspection for the academic year 2019/2020. 

 

Recommendations for 2019/2020: 

•  Improve students’ attainment and progress in Arabic and Islamic education by:  

o Developing teachers’ skills to assure that they are in line with best teaching practices in the 

school and that assessment practices are fully aligned with other curricular areas.    

o Adapting the curriculum more effectively to help students of Arabic as a first language to 

understand Islamic concepts.  

• Governors should ensure that procedures for holding senior leaders to account for students’ 

achievement in Arabic and Islamic education are fully embedded.  

 

DSIB would like to thank you and the school community for your engagement with the Review Team 

during the visit.  

 

Regards, 

 

 

Fatma Belrehif 

Board Member; Chief Executive Officer of Dubai Schools Inspection Bureau. 


